
Year 3 news  11th October 2019 

We have had a busy few weeks in Year 3!  

In English we finished our persuasive texts about visiting Gloucester and we 

have moved onto learning about Hans Christian Andersen’s fairy tale, ‘The 

Little Matchstick Girl’. The children have story-mapped and planned their 

own version, which they have been really keen to write! We have put lots of 

work into including adjectives and description in our writing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths we have continued looking at addition and subtraction. We have 

started adding tens and ones using column addition and we have now 

moved onto subtracting ones using column subtraction. We have all focused 

on making sure we show our workings out! 

 

We have continued learning about Plants in Science and have looked at the 

life-cycle of a plant, how seeds are spread and how water travels through a 

plant. The children loved setting up their first experiment using celery and 

food colouring to see how the water travels through it! 

 

In Geography we have continued learning about the different Biomes of our 

planet and we have created some wonderful posters about deciduous 

forests. We have also learnt some key facts about the two main rivers in 

Gloucester and Kasur, Pakistan; the river Severn and the Indus river. 

What we are learning next 

In English we will finish writing our own Fairy Tale and we will move on to 

learning about Poetry. 

In Maths we will be continuing with addition and subtraction and using the 

written methods to help us with this. 


